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CONSULTATION OF THE CHAIR OF THE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE
INTER-AMERICAN AGENCY FOR COOPERATION AND DEVELOPMENT (IACD) 
ON REPROGRAMMING OF FUNDS FOR THE NATIONAL CONTINUATION 
PROJECTS OF HAITI IN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE FEMCIDI 2007 AND 
FEMCIDI 2009 PROGRAMMING CYCLES
The Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) presents its compliments to the members of the Management Board and by instructions of its Chair, Enrique Maruri Londoño, Director of International Cooperation, Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Colombia, has the honor of requesting a decision from its members regarding the reprogramming of FEMCIDI 2007 unexecuted balances and of the FEMCIDI 2009 budgeted amounts for the two national continuation projects of Haiti. 
Taking into account the tragic situation that Haiti is facing as a result of the earthquake which shook the country this past Tuesday, January 12 and alter consultation, in as much as possible, with the coordinating institutions and the Haitian delegation, the Secretariat considers that it will not be possible for the country to continue executing the two projects, which have the following unused balances from the FEMCIDI 2007 execution cycle: 
1. Hospitality Training and Certification Project – Balance: US$ 26,319.25

2. Project Village Labadie: Community-Based Tourism Development: Balance: US$25,000
Additionally, the projects have a total programmed amount of US$ 400,000 in the Framework of the FEMCIDI 2009 Programming: 

1. Hospitality Training and Certification Project – US$150,000

2. Project Village Labadie: Community-Based Tourism Development – US$250,000
The Chair of the Management Board and the Executive Secretariat agree nonetheless that we must do everything in our power to support Haiti in this hour of great need. As such, and in application of Article 23. bis. 2 “Special Appropriations” of the FEMCIDI Statutes, they recommend and present the following to the consideration of the Management Board: 
1. Creating, in accordance with the provisions of Article 9 of the FEMCIDI Statutes, a sub-account “FEMCIDI-Haiti” to the Integral Development Account of FEMCIDI.  
2. Transferring the FEMCIDI 2007 unexecuted balances of the two projects to the above-mentioned sub-account. 

3. Withdrawing the two projects from the FEMCIDI 2009 Programming Proposal and approving the transfer of the $400,000 programmed for these projects from the FEMCIDI Project Preparation Fund to the new sub-account.  

In coordination with and following the instructions of the Haitian Government, the Executive Secretariat will aid in the preparation and supervision of the execution of a new emergency support Project to the country which will be financed with funds from the “FEMCIDI-Haiti” sub-account. It is important to note that the project proposal will follow the regular channels of preliminary evaluation by the CENPES and approval by the Management Board.
The Executive Secretariat would greatly appreciate receiving your opinion by January 22, 2010 at the latest.  In accordance with the provisions of Article 19.1 of the Rules of Procedures of the Management Board, a failure to respond will be considered as an approval of the creation of the sub-account and the transfer of funds. 
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